
Minutes from the Board of Health meeting held at 5:00 pm Thursday September 16th, 2021  

 

Present:  Kenneth B. Lacey, Charlene Farris, Donald Makowski, Brianna Dunn 

Attendees: Tricia Valiton, Mike Baril 

Absent: N/A 

5:14 pm:  CF calls the meeting to order. 

5:50 pm: DM makes a motion to approve meeting minutes from 8/26/2021 CF seconds - AIF 

5:18 pm: CF makes a motion to approve all bills and payroll, Mr. Makowski seconds - AIF 

• Solid Waste Solutions- 8/1/2021 ($2,100.00) 

• Postmaster – 8/10/2021 ($11.00) stamps 

• Slim’s and Berthiaume Server Service – 8/19/2021 ($150.00) 

• Burdett’s Trash Pick Up- 8/15/2021 ($719.60) 

• Lisa Meunier- 8/7/21 ($300.00) 

• Lisa Meunier – 8/23/21 ($400.00) 

• Worcester County Sheriff Office – 8/2/2021 ($40.84) 

• Mike Pluta – Plumbing & Gas Inspections ($365.00) 

• Brianna Dunn- 7/24/21 ($445.20), 7/31/21 ($445.20), 8/7/21 ($460.04),8/14/21 

($452.62), 8/21/21 ($445.20) 

• Quabbin Analytical Laboratory – E. coli testing 7/6/21-7/26/21 ($200.00) 

• Cheryl Rawinski – 6/28/21 ($250.00) 

• Tricia Valiton – 7/5/21-8/11/21 ($900.00) 

• Michelle Seremet – 7/29/2021 ($150.00) 

• Emmanuel Church Reimbursement - ($110.00) 

• Brianna Dunn Milage Reimbursement through July ($78.40) & through August ($112.56) 

• Barton & Loguidice LLC – 7/21/2021 ($25,500.00) & 7/21/2021 ($5,475.75) 

• Tamara Dufresne – Month of July ($100.00) Month of August ($100.00) 

 

Business: 

5:20 pm: BD is to check with Water Dept. and Police to see if there is any info on complaint of 

campers between Comins Pond and property of resident that called with a concern. 

5:25 pm: DM recommends a sign for Emmanuel Church with verbiage for potlucks.  BOH does 

not permit them right now so the suggestion is still to put a sign up so members of the church 

know food is prepared in homes and brought to be shared amongst members. 

5:20 pm:  TV recommends BOH permit Quaboag Snack Shack but limit based off of their 

limitations.  DM wants different levels of what can be done provided to the Snack Shack.  TV 

recommends that they come up with a plan and she can help them from there.  TV & BD are to 

write a letter and send it to Snack Shack. 

5:30 pm: TV & BD follow up on Tanning applications that were sent out, go spend a day in the 

community 

5:51 pm: DM motions for Ken Lacey to remain our PHEP representative, CF seconds, AIF.  KL 

asks if Warren wants iPads.   



5:55 pm: DM motions to approve BD to take Food Safety Manager Class, CF seconds, AIF 

6:00 pm:  Discussion of fee schedule- 

• DM suggests moving Tanning Permits to $75/permit 

• KL send DM a list of people qualified for Title 5 review and evaluations 

 

6:45 pm: Noncompliance form from DEP- 

• #1&#2 are under Barton & Loguidice – Closure Certification report is deficient, and there 

is no record of 3rd party inspection reports 

• #3 Solid Waste Solutions – waste oil shed was unlocked, solar panel left on the ground, 

exposed batteries left out in the weather all need to be corrected 

• #4 is on Warren- manage vegetation on West Landform 

 

7:15 pm: CF or DM to reach out to Jeremy Olson from Highway to see if he can manage 

vegetation as a short-term solution.  Long term this needs to be included in a contract or begin 

one with an appropriately qualified landscaping company.  CF volunteers to reach out to Jeremy. 

7:20 pm: Next meeting date October 28th, 2021 

7:28 pm: BD is to double check with treasure that the Town received final judgement on 1061 

Main St. 

7:30 pm:  BD is to reach out to Jeff Blake from KP Law, town counsel regarding 29 Bacon St. in 

Warren. KL suggests BD and TV go to housing court with them to see the process. 

7:42 pm: CF asks KL if he thinks the pep rally at school was a wise choice.  He says they are 

under DESE guidelines 

7:45 pm: KL gets ready to close meeting.  Mike Baril says he had a request to be put on the 

agenda and asks why it was denied, there was a misunderstanding in what Mr. Baril wanted to 

present.  Mr. Baril asked for 600 Old West Warren Rd. to be put on the agenda because he is 

concerned about contamination at the property.  According to Mr. Baril, the copart manager 

doesn’t have a hazardous waste permit, the facility doesn’t have hazmat equipment and toxic 

chemicals have been leaking into the ground. Mr. Baril is most concerned with why the Planning 

Board has not reaching out to the Board of Health about possible contamination.  Mr. Baril says 

2 Mondays from now is the final hearing to vote on the permit for expansion.  KL asks Mr. Baril 

to get the original complaint put into DEP.  Mr. Baril asks for the Health Inspector to go to the 

site, KL says he is not sending our Health Inspector to the site she is not an industrial hygienist 

our last Health Inspector had those qualifications. 

8:00 pm: DM motions to adjourn meeting, CF seconds, AIF 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Donald Makowski – Board of Health Clerk 

Date approved:  

 

 


